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All NUT members will have been saddened by the tragic death of General Secretary Steve Sinnott on April 5th. Steve was 56. Before being elected General Secretary in 2004, he served the Union as a member of the National Executive, as President, and as Deputy General Secretary. Steve was dedicated to the well-being of teachers, to education, and to international justice. He will be sadly missed and our sympathies go out to his wife Mary, his son, daughter and grandchildren, and other members of his family.

There is a more detailed announcement on the Union’s website at www.teachers.org.uk
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      SPECIAL STRIKE BULLETIN
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The National Union of Teachers has voted for a national strike on April 24th. This is a major step forward in our fight for fair pay and should be supported by all members. You will have the full support of the NUT in taking this action.
There is a letter about the strike from Ian Murch, General Secretary of Bradford NUT, on the reverse of this newsletter.

Below are details of local strike rallies. You can attend whichever is most convenient.

Bradford (See next column)

Calderdale - The Trades Club

Holme St, Hebden Bridge

10-11am

Leeds  - Victoria Gardens

In front of Art Gallery, Headrow

11am

Kirklees – St. Patrick’s Centre
Trinity St., Huddersfield

10.30-11.30am
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The next General Meeting of Bradford District NUT is on Thursday April 17th at the International Restaurant, Morley Street. The meeting starts at 5pm, with refreshments from 4.30, and is followed by a FREE MEAL at 6.30. 
Please note change of day.

See letter overleaf . . . . . . . . . .
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BRADFORD NUT

22 Edmund Street

Bradford

BD5 0BH

Email: ianmurch@bradfordnut.org

Tel: (01274) 414664

Fax: (01274) 414665

Dear Colleague,

As you will know by now, NUT members have voted to go on strike. This is why:

· The cost of living as measured by the Retail Price Index continues to rise by more than 4% a year.

· The Government has announced three more years of below inflation pay rises (2.45% in 2008, 2.3% in 2009 and 2010), to add to the three we have already had.

· Young teachers with student loans have just seen the “inflation-linked” interest they have to pay on them increased to 4.8% a year, taking most of their annual pay rise.

· The average price of a first time buyer’s house in this region was 2.4 times the average teachers’ pay in 2002.  By 2007 it was 4.4 times as much.

· Teachers on fixed interest mortgage deals are finding that, as they renew them, their interest payments are rising by between 20% and 30%.

· An extension of Regional Pay arrangements is also being considered, which would be likely to make our pay in this area even worse.

We know our campaigning so far has had some effect, because the Government backed off its original intention to give only 2% for each of the next 3 years, but members have clearly decided that this is still not enough.  

The next stage in our planned campaign is a one day strike on Thursday April 24th. We have organised a rally for the morning of the 24th, starting at 10:30am, with tea and coffee from 10:00am, at Bradford City Football Ground, off Manningham Lane, Bradford. There is plenty of parking. The rally is a joint one with UCU, the union for college lecturers, who will also be striking over pay on the same day.

Our campaigning will continue after that strike.  Other public sector employees have yet to enter the 2008 pay round.  You know your bills are rising.  You know your pay buys less.  Your Union is determined to put this right.

When you are striking, you should not attend school on the day, or prepare any work. Other teaching and non-teaching unions will advise their members not to do your work. Your school representative has been told about the process of informing the school.

Most members of the NUT have never been on strike, so there are lots of questions to ask about what this involves – too many for a letter like this to answer. Other material has gone into schools with some answers. You can also go to our local website ( www.bradfordnut.org ) and click the button that says “About The Strike” for some answers, or to www.teachers.org.uk, our national website, look in The Teacher, or give us a ring on 01274 414664. Teachers who would like to strike, but are in particular financial difficulties can email us at help@www.bradfordnut.org for assistance.

We look forward to your support in getting fair pay for teachers,



Ian Murch, Bradford NUT Secretary     08/04/08
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ALL OUT ON APRIL 24th!





    COME ALONG TO THE


STRIKE RALLY


at


BRADFORD CITY FOOTBALL GROUND


April 24th 


 10.30-11.30am


With speakers from 


NUT and UCU 


N     A large degree of unanimity characterised the Union’s Conference in Manchester. In discussing a wide range of topics we strengthened our opposition to Academies, Ofsted and SATs testing, and increased the effectiveness of our policies on class size, workload and pupil behaviour.


Bradford delegates were busy, proposing and seconding a motion on Anti-Racism and speaking on amendments to motions on pay, inclusion, and support for young teachers.
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If you are not in the NUT,


it’s not too late to join.


If you are currently a member of another teaching union you can join the NUT for £7.10.


Join the strike,


fight for fair pay for teachers!


Ring Joining Hotline


0845 300 1669





NEXT GENERAL MEETING
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BRADFORD NUT, 22 EDMUND STREET, BRADFORD, BD5 0BH

TEL:01274 414664/FAX: 01274 414665

e-mail: “name”@bradfordnut.org   website www.bradfordnut.org

If you would like future copies of Newsletters emailing to you, 

please contact the office with your email address.

